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Your Ref:  
 

Our Ref: 21000339/109: Criminal and Children’s Law Committee 30 September 2011 
 
 
The Honourable Paul Lucas MP 
Attorney-General, Minister for Local Government 
and Special Minister of State 
PO Box 15009 
CITY EAST QLD 4002 
 
 
Dear Attorney 
 
 
17 YEAR OLDS IN THE QUEENSLAND CRIMINAL JUSTICE SYSTEM 

 
We write on behalf of the Criminal Law and Children’s Law Committees of the Queensland Law Society 
(“the Society”) in relation to the treatment of 17 year old offenders in Queensland. In this regard, please 
find enclosed a copy of an article published in the Courier Mail on 29 September 2011 entitled, ’17-year-
old thief shouldn’t be sentenced as an adult, court hears’. We note that the article states: 
  

“The Court of Appeal's President Justice Margaret McMurdo said after she had previously 
mentioned 17-year-olds being treated as adults in Queensland and it had been referred to the 
Attorney General.” 

 
The Society writes to request information about the steps that your Department has undertaken in 
response to this referral and whether this issue is on the Government’s law reform agenda.    
 
The Society considers that this is an important issue and has long advocated for change in this area. The 
Society has written on numerous occasions to the Minister for Community Affairs and Housing, the 
Honourable Karen Struthers MP, consistently calling for the removal of 17 year old offenders from 
Queensland’s adult criminal justice system and the placement of these young people within the 
jurisdiction of the Youth Justice Act. Please find enclosed these submissions for your information.  
 
The Society would be happy to meet with you to discuss our concerns further. Please contact our Policy 
Solicitors, Ms Binny De Saram on (07) 3842 5885 or b.desaram@qls.com.au or Ms Raylene D’Cruz (07) 
3842 5884 or r.dcruz@qls.com.au to arrange a suitable meeting time.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Bruce Doyle  
President 




















